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IRWA Carolinas Chapter 31 Winter Seminar
Date: 2/19/16
Location: Greenville, SC
The meeting was held at:

Hyatt Place Greenville












Greenville, SC












Meeting was called to order by 
Buster Allen



  at: 
8:00
AM.
Attendees were welcomed and the following announcements were made:
Buster and Julie discussed going for the 2022 Annual Conference and hosting it in Charlotte. Julie said the RWIEF had offered Chapter 31 the opportunity to print a message on the bracelets that Nashville conference attendees wear. Bill Christian said we were behind the curve for 2021 but that 2022 would be good to shoot for.
The following sponsors were thanked for their support:

TELICS – Jason Bloch

Smith Anderson – Matt Rhoad


Percheron – Steve Chastain

Chapter 31 attendees were then shown presentations from:

A View from the Landowner’s Perspective – Emmett Haywood, Esq.
Economic Development in Downtown Greenville – Mary Douglas Hirsch, Downtown Manager, City of Greenville
South Carolina Technology and Aviation Center – Jody Bryson, President and CEO, SCTAC
New ALTA Surveying Standards -  Julie McDonald, PLS
The group broke for Lunch at 
12:10pm


. 


The Chapter 31 business meeting began at 
1:10

 pm.
Secretary Jason Bloch called the Leadership roll.
Board Members Present – See Leadership Roll Call Sheet

Board Members Absent – See Leadership Roll Call Sheet

Advisory Council Present – See Leadership Roll Call Sheet
The minutes from the Fall Seminar held 
October 16
 in 
Charleston, SC
 were presented as shown in the 
Winter
 newsletter.  A motion was made by 
Buzz Prescott

 to accept the Minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by 
Julie McDonald
 and the motion was approved.
A motion was made by 
Buzz Prescott


 to approve 4
 hours of Recertification Credit for today’s seminar.  Motion was seconded by 
Julie McDonald and the motion was approved.
Treasurer’s Report – see website for details.
- 10k loss so far this year.
- 14k in checking, 59k in savings.

- Nothing unusual to report.

- NCDOT still taking classes this year.
Motion to approve financial report made by 
Matt Rhoad


.
Seconded by 
Julie McDonald
. Motion approved.

Paul Thompson gave an update about Richard Leaphart. His house was flooded halfway up the wall and he is rebuilding. All insulation, drywall, subfloor is back, HVAC is installed, etc. He has been out of the house since October and won’t be back in for another two months. His daughter used the money from Chapter 31 to get a new laptop for school. Richard is very appreciative for the Chapter’s donation. Richard couldn’t make this meeting but said he would be at the next meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Asset Management Report: 

- Tim brought the old photo books from Chapter 31 from the 70’s and earlier
Education Report:

- 9 attendees at the 2/18 Ethics course. Updated course coordinator class is online. Class schedule provides courses toward the R/W-NAC coordinator. Course 215 is in Hickory this Spring. Next year’s course schedule will be geared toward the R/W-RAC certification. In October, 803 Eminent Domain Law course will be offered in Charleston.
Young Professionals:


- Discussing age group limitations. There were 3-5 potential YP’s at today’s seminar. YP will be hosting an event in Hickory.
PDC Report:

 
- No report.
Environmental Report:

- No Report
Membership Report:

- 10 new members.
Newsletter Report:

Submissions due by: 
April 8th, 2016




New newsletter chairperson:  Laura Stoddart, lstoddart@nxnwconsulting.com

- Newsletter needs to come out 30 days before meeting. Need information 2 weeks 
before then.
Pipeline Report:

- Two feeder line projects going on in SC.
Relocation Report:

- Lessons learned will be provided going forward.
Survey Report:

- ALTA survey requirement updates.
Transportation Report:

- No report.
Utilities Report:

- Mock Trial will be done at the Spring Forum. Report available on website.
Valuation Report: 

- New USPAP updates. 
Wireless Report:

- No report.
Audit Report:

- Everything is up to date and 2015 will be completed shortly. Books looked good.
Webmaster Report:

- No report.
Nomination Committee:


- Larry Wright discussed the opening for the Secretary position. John Palmer has expressed interest but Larry said nominations are open. Larry said the nominations would be printed in the newsletter one month prior to the election.
RWIEF Update:


- Update provided by Angel Banks. IRWA no longer hosting the Monday night event. RWIEF is hosting and IRWA will sponsor. Angel discussed sponsorship opportunities for the Monday Night event. RWIEF’s golf event will still happen and registration is available for $125 including cart, greens fees, lunch, and transportation.
Old Business:
Paul Thompson talked about the flood damage member Richard Leaphart received as a result of the recent storm in Columbia. Paul asked if anyone would like to donate money to help Richard and his family. Larry Wright made a motion to donate $500 and Clark seconded it. Motion was approved unanimously. Money was also collected and a total collection of $1800 was announced. Updates about Richard and his family may be put in the newsletter.
Kevin Winner from RWIEF discussed the Chapter Professional of the Year scholarship.

Buster discussed starting an Awards committee.


Chapter of the Year, Professional of the Year, etc.

Discussed the Chapter committees.  Seems to be the same 7-8 people and we discussed leaving it as is or cutting down the number of committees. New volunteers stepped up for the following committees:


- John Palmer – Valuation


- Stephanie Bloch and Anne Regan – Relocation


- Laura Stoddart - Newsletter

Required committees: PDC, Education, Membership, Nomination formed when needed to nominate candidates. Quorum needs at least 7 members of the Board.

IRWA’s priorities were discussed:


- Increasing membership



- Increasing the number of members with certifications

- New credentialing process for course instructors



- Reorganized professional development


- New training for instructors beginning January 2016


- Leverage Technology



- New Improved member networking, hopefully by June 2016

It is time for membership renewals.

Professional Education and curriculum were discussed; there are a lot of new classes now being offered online.

Buster reviewed the upcoming seminar schedule and said it would be posted online.

New Business:
- Buster discussed making an award. Chapter hasn’t made an award in a long time.
- Next meeting is in Hickory.

- John Palmer was discussed as a candidate for Secretary.

- Conference in Nashville. Chapter 31 sends the officers and Buster proposed sending Bonnie as well. Motion was made and approved.

- 

MOTIONS

Motion to: 

Pay for hotel and reservations for Bonnie Blalock to attend the Annual Conference


made by:  

Grant Whitney







seconded by: 

John Palmer







Motion was: 

Approved







Motion to: 

Submit for bid for Chapter 31 to host the 2022 Annual Conference


made by:  

Buz Moore









seconded by: 

Kevin Szatmany







Motion was: 

Approved unanimously






Motion to: 









made by:  









seconded by: 









Motion was: 









Motion to: 









made by:  









seconded by: 









Motion was: 









Free Membership Drawing

Bonnie Blalock, Stephanie Bloch


 won the $50 gift cards.
Motion to adjourn made by: 

Anne Regan






Seconded by: 



Bill Christian






Motion was 



Approved







The meeting was adjourned at: 

2:10am





Submitted by Jason Bloch, Secretary
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